

COMMISSIONERS

Frank J. Torpey Chairman

Martin D. Jessen Vice-Chairman

Winona D. Nash Treasurer

Caroline J. S. Armstrong Marfy Goodspeed Sam Herzog Douglas H. Palmer R. William Pauley Robert C. Shinn, Jr.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

James C. Amon

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF MAY 16, 2001

TIME:

12:10 P.M. – 12:35 P.M.

DATE:

Wednesday, May 16, 2001

PLACE:

Intersection of Seminary Drive and Mapleton Road

Plainsboro, New Jersey

ATTENDING:

COMMISSIONERS: Messrs. Herzog, Jessen, and Pauley;

Ms. Armstrong and Mrs. Nash

STAFF: Mr. Amon and Ms. Wannemacher

Lewin Weyl, Deputy Attorney General

GUESTS:

Father Joe Morris, St. Joseph's Seminary

David Knights, Princeton Forrestal Scott Fina, St. Joseph's Seminary

Mike & Anne Kruimer, Central Jersey Bike

Club/East Coast Greenway Steve Masticola, Kingston Initiative

George Luck, Jr., Kingston Initiative

Corrington Hwang, Kingston Historical Society

Karen Lender, Friends of Princeton Nursery Lands/Kingston Greenway Association

Dawn Rogers, Citizens to Preserve

Griggstown/Griggstown Historical Society

Rita Ludlum, League of Women Voters

Pat Light, Stony Brook-Millstone Watershed Assoc.

Rosemary Blair, Princeton Environmental

Commission/D&R Greenway

Richard Barrett, D&R Canal Coalition

Barbara Parmet, Millstone Bypass Alert

Helmut Schwab, Friends of Princeton Open Space

Jan ten Broeke, Millstone Valley Preservation

Coalition

Hunt Stockwell, Friends of Princeton Open Space Kathleen Bagley, Friends of Princeton Open Space Ted Thomas, Friends of Princeton Open Space Sarah Hollister, S.T.O.P.

Mr. Jessen announced that this meeting was being held in conformance with all provisions of the Open Public Meeting Law. He asked Mr. Amon to explain the issues relating to the proposed realignment and widening of the intersection between Mapleton Road and Seminary Drive.

Mr. Amon showed plans for the new intersection and showed the Commissioners the approximate location of the proposed intersection. He also showed plans for the proposed Villas at Tuscany housing development and showed the Commissioners where the houses would be located and where the Canal Park is.

There was a brief discussion about the nature of the proposed intersection and of the proposed housing development, but Mr. Jessen advised those present that there would be a full discussion with opportunity for public comment at the meeting to be held in the Plainsboro Municipal Building.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

James C. Amon